

Lea Endowed CE Primary School

Newsletter No 13

Friday 13th December 2019

Our theme this half term is Compassion

IMMANUEL God with Us

"Let your light shine." Matthew 5:16

This week, we lit the second candle on the Advent wreath as a symbol of the PEACE that we can have through the coming of Jesus into the world. As we reflect on 2019, our school family has so much to be thankful for. I personally am extremely thankful and proud of the children, staff and governors for all their hard work this year. A comment from a parent recently sums us up beautifully: "Brilliant school, amazing Vision". As we move into 2020, we look forward to another year with God as our guiding light, at the heart of everything we do.



Mrs Seagrave's Good Manners and Respect Award

Congratulations to **Maisie** in **Year 6** who won my Good Manners and Respect Award last week. Maisie is always polite, kind and courteous, in and around school, towards every member of our school family. Her smile lights up the whole school - Keep shining brightly Maisie, you are a pleasure to have in our school family.

FAREWELL and THANK YOU

This week we say goodbye and a heartfelt thank you to Mrs Pantlin, who has cooked delicious meals for hundreds of children over the last 13 years at Lea Endowed. The kitchen will simply not be the same without her. We are also saying goodbye to Mrs Catterall, (Teaching Assistant) who is retiring on grounds of III Health, after being with us for over 12 years. Our love, thanks and prayers go with them both as they enter a new chapter in their lives. We are saying au revoir to Mrs Edmonds, who is leaving to go on maternity leave. We wish her well and can't wait to meet the new arrival in the New Year.

SHARING GOD'S LOVE AT CHRISTMAS TIME - Baby Beat Appeal - The Baby Beat Appeal provides funding for the

Sharoe Green Maternity Unit to ensure babies born within our community have the very best monitoring equipment during pregnancy and delivery. They also support research into stillbirths and premature labour in addition to bereavement support. This year, we have chosen to collect for this organisation during our Christmas nativities. Please note we DON'T charge for tickets but would ask that you bring a donation to support a cause close to the heart of several members of our school family. Rock FM Mission Christmas Appeal & The Salvation Army Food Bank Thank you for the toys and gifts that have been donated so far. Please may I remind you that gifts must be new and unwrapped -

thank you. Please note the last day for dropping off gifts is Monday 16th December. If you are not able to make a gift donation then we would welcome any non-perishable food items for the **Salvation Army Food Bank**, which so wonderfully supports those families in need this Christmas.

REMINDER: SEPTEMBER 2020 RECEPTION INTAKES – For Lancashire resident families who require a primary or secondary place in September 2020, the means of application is via Lancashire's new On-line application system which is now live (www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools). **Closing dates** for applications for September 2020 - **11:59 pm** on:

15th January 2020 – **primary application closing date** Please make sure you hit the **"SUBMIT"** button when you are ready to send your completed application.

This is my last newsletter for 2019; the staff, children and governors of Lea Endowed School wish you and your families a happy and peaceful Christmas and a blessed 2020. Thank you once again for all your support this term,

CM Seagrave





Lea Endowed CE Primary School

Newsletter No 13

Friday 13th December 2019

Our theme this half term is Compassion

IMMANUEL God with Us

"Let your light shine." Matthew 5:16

This week, we lit the second candle on the Advent wreath as a symbol of the PEACE that we can have through the coming of Jesus into the world. As we reflect on 2019, our school family has so much to be thankful for. I personally am extremely thankful and proud of the children, staff and governors for all their hard work this year. A comment from a parent recently sums us up beautifully: "Brilliant school, amazing Vision". As we move into 2020, we look forward to another year with God as our guiding light, at the heart of everything we do.



Mrs Seagrave's Good Manners and Respect Award

Congratulations to **Maisie** in **Year 6** who won my Good Manners and Respect Award last week. Maisie is always polite, kind and courteous, in and around school, towards every member of our school family. Her smile lights up the whole school - Keep shining brightly Maisie, you are a pleasure to have in our school family.

FAREWELL and THANK YOU

This week we say goodbye and a heartfelt thank you to Mrs Pantlin, who has cooked delicious meals for hundreds of children over the last 13 years at Lea Endowed. The kitchen will simply not be the same without her. We are also saying goodbye to Mrs Catterall, (Teaching Assistant) who is retiring on grounds of III Health, after being with us for over 12 years. Our love, thanks and prayers go with them both as they enter a new chapter in their lives. We are saying au revoir to Mrs Edmonds, who is leaving to go on maternity leave. We wish her well and can't wait to meet the new arrival in the New Year.

SHARING GOD'S LOVE AT CHRISTMAS TIME - Baby Beat Appeal - The Baby Beat Appeal provides funding for the

Sharoe Green Maternity Unit to ensure babies born within our community have the very best monitoring equipment during pregnancy and delivery. They also support research into stillbirths and premature labour in addition to bereavement support. This year, we have chosen to collect for this organisation during our Christmas nativities. Please note we DON'T charge for tickets but would ask that you bring a donation to support a cause close to the heart of several members of our school family. Rock FM Mission Christmas Appeal & The Salvation Army Food Bank Thank you for the toys and gifts that have been donated so far. Please may I remind you that gifts must be new and unwrapped -

thank you. Please note the last day for dropping off gifts is Monday 16th December. If you are not able to make a gift donation then we would welcome any non-perishable food items for the **Salvation Army Food Bank**, which so wonderfully supports those families in need this Christmas.

REMINDER: SEPTEMBER 2020 RECEPTION INTAKES – For Lancashire resident families who require a primary or secondary place in September 2020, the means of application is via Lancashire's new On-line application system which is now live (www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools). **Closing dates** for applications for September 2020 - **11:59 pm** on:

15th January 2020 – **primary application closing date** Please make sure you hit the **"SUBMIT"** button when you are ready to send your completed application.

This is my last newsletter for 2019; the staff, children and governors of Lea Endowed School wish you and your families a happy and peaceful Christmas and a blessed 2020. Thank you once again for all your support this term,

CM Seagrave

